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GREETINGS FROM HOPE FOR HUMANITY ORGANISATION 

ANOTHER SUCCESSFUL YEAR HAS GONE BY AND HOPE FOR HUMANITY IS ALL SET TO HEAD 

INTO ITS 15 TH YEAR- SOMETHING THAT ALL OF US HAVE BEEN LOOKING FORWARD TO WITH A 

GREAT DEAL OF EXCITEMENT.  

2011-2012 HAS BEEN A WONDERFUL YEAR FOR HOPE FOR HUMANITY-   IN THE CLASSROOMS 

AND OUTSIDE THE CLASS ROOMS!  

          We started sponsoring the poor kids under Hope for Humanity Organization  

from the academic year 2009-2010 with a few number of 20. Gradually we started 

expanding our sponsorship to more than 100 kids.  Being a private organization 

with the involvement in the Hope for Humanity Organization half of the kids 

became sponsored kids.  Director of HOPE FOR HUMANITY public school became 

the Hope for Humanity Director. From these three years we started involving 

completely with Hope for Humanity Organization. We formed a Committee, 

registered the HfH Organisation in India, applied for FCRA and got temporary 

approval for three years. All this and every thing achieved under the guidance of 

Boppana Krishna garu, Founder and Director, HfH U.S.A., and the broad 

mindedness and kind hearts of our sponsors who works very hard for the 

upliftment of the Human race in their mother land. We worked for this project 



very hard wandering through government offices for the Registration, FCRA 

approvals etc.  

     Let us brief the backgrounds of HfH kids. All the kids came from the Below 

Poverty line families. Most of the kids have single parents who work very hard for 

feeding these children. They came from the families where they struggle a lot for 

their bread and butter. On January 24th we had Annadanam programme in our 

school during our Director Boppana Krishna gari visit. On that day we cannot 

imagine the sad stories of our parents who cried a lot before of our director. The 

stories of the parents are so touching that all the staff, local and non local 

members  felt that  they had to work more harder than before for the uplift of  

not only HfH  kids but also their parents.  

 The first batch of X class students who are sponsored by Hope for Humanity 

organization wrote their board examinations, are waiting for their results. Let us 

hope that they will fly with colors’ with good results. 

     Government reports indicate that 59 million children between 6-14 

years do not attend school. Official information further indicates that 

just a little over one-third of all children who enroll in grade one reach 

grade eight. And this in a country which has made education for 

children in the age group 6-14 years a fundamental right? Education 

charities from Hope for Humanity organization  can potentially play a 

vital role in the country’s development as educated children are the 

key to a bright future. Our sponsors  help will go a long way in 

providing educational opportunities for children who would otherwise 

be left behind. For all this I thank all the sponsors for their continued 

support for the education in India, their mother land. 

 

     The core competency of HOPE FOR HUMANITY- ‘academic excellence’ 

continues to reign supreme. In an increasingly competitive world, knowledge 

empowerment continues to occupy centre state, even as we talk of ‘holistic 

development’. There is no denying the importance of class room learning- 

especially conceptual understanding and a child’s ability to convey this 



understanding orally as well as writing. Therefore, the significance of teacher 

training, professional development and actual transaction of knowledge. The 

entire student body is going on to the next class, having added to their knowledge 

and skill sets and there is a sense of wondrous satisfaction all around. That said, 

we realize that there is always room for improvement and we will work towards 

that. 

 

     The pre-primary has, as always, laid focus on age appropriate learning. Skill 

building is as essential as gaining knowledge. 

The primary section received a lot of kudos for the way the children have shaped 

up over the year. The programme followed was instrumental in the same and the 

teachers added more value to the students learning by supplementing this with 

additional worksheets. The staff feedback has seen addition of more written 

practice to help students become better learners in the years to come. 

In 2011-2012, the secondary section had to put in some extra effort due to the 

school days lost on account of Annual day celebrations preparations. The students 

and the staff rose to the occasion and worked hard and smart to offset learning 

time that was lost. It has now stepped into the academic year 2012-2013 with a 

lot of anticipation.  

Let us sum up all the events in the academic year 2011-2012. 

 

DRAWING COMPETITION, ELOCUTION COMPETITIONS CONDUCTED IN CONNECTION WITH  

INDEPENDENCE DAY CELEBRATIONS IN AUGUST 



ESSAY WRITING COMPETITION AND ELOCUTION COMPETITION   WAS CONDUCTED IN 

CONNECTION WITH TEACHERS DAY CELEBRATIONS.   

 

OUR HONOURABLE DIRECTOR AND FOUNDER, BOPPANA KRISHNA GARU, HOPE FOR 

HUMANITY ORGANISATION, U.S.A AND DOCTOR BOPPANA JAGANMOHAN GARU VISITED OUR 

SCHOOL AS A PART OF THEIR VISIT TO INDIA.  WE CONDUCTED SEVERAL COMPETITIONS IN 

SPORTS, GAMES, ELOCUTION, DRAWING ETC., AND ALL OUR KIDS GRABBED PRIZES. PRIZE 

DISTRIBUTION WAS ON THE DAY OF ANNUAL DAY CELEBRATIONS WHICH WAS CONDUCTED ON 

11-11-11. WE INVITED 

1. Dr. D. BALAVARDHAN GARU, M.L.A., GANNAVARAM,  

2. Smt. K.VENKATA SUBBAMMA GARU, SARPANCH, PRASADAMPADU,  

3. Sri ANNE VENU GOPALA KRISHNA MURTHY GARU, SARPANCH, KANURU,  

4. Sri V.SIVASATYANARAYANA GARU, SARPANCH, RAMAVARAPPADU,  

5. Sri K.SIVA RAMA KRISHNA RAO, SARPANCH, ENIKEPADU  

For the function. 



  

 

As our school located in Vijayawada rural we invited all the sarpanches in around 

our HOPE FOR HUMANITY public school. For the Annual day celebrations we 

appointed Dance master Anil Kumar who took all the care. He was assisted by our 

staff members. With the  guidance of Dance master along with our staff members 

all the kids excelled in their performances in the annual day celebrations. Battula 

Ratna garu from U.S.A., who is our valuable sponsor, other delegates, parents, our 

well wishers attended the school annual function.  Our karate master gave good 

coaching for the kids.  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Hope for Humanity organization executive member, U.S.A. Mr. Balaji garu 

visited our school. He distributed fruits to all the kids in the school and he had 

great discussion with the members of Hope for Humanity organization, India. 



 

Vimala lingam, who is our valuable sponsor visited our school in the summer 

vacation. 

     It is very sad to hear about our kid Mattadi Mercy who got a tumor in the 

cervical area. We made her to do the necessary tests. She is taking Koch’s 

treatment now. Let us   pray the God to bless her for speedy recovery. 

 

    In terms of staff we had very qualified and experienced staff who is very 

dedicated towards our HfH children. They are very hard working, we can see the 

results of their hard working nature in the performances of the HfH kids in the 

Annual day celebrations. 

 Staff has proven to be the most challenging aspect of this entire 

experience so far, however the attitudes of parents have also proved 

problematic in a minority of cases.  We regret to report that 7 of our 



children have left the school for a number of reasons.  One of these is that 

the parents became worried that the children would become un-

manageable due to being too highly educated, after only one year at our 

school!  In other cases, some children had been sent to stay with relatives 

who live close to the school, and for whatever personal reasons this 

arrangement did not work out.  Another reason was that we are very strict 

about the level of attainment children need in order to fit into a certain 

class.  This is not popular with some parents, who often find that a child 

who may have been in class 3 at our school would be accepted into class 6 

in the government school due to low standards, rendering the government 

school more attractive 

 

 

BEHIND ALL THE PERFORMANCES AND SUCCESS IN OUR SCHOOL THERE ARE 

SOME NOBLE PEOPLE WHO WHOLE HEARTEDLLY HELPED THE KIDS FROM U.S.A.,  

AND INDIA WHO SPONSORED OUR KIDS WITH THEIR NOBLE HEART. 

WE THANK ALL THE SPONSORS FOR THEIR CONTINUE SUPPORT. WE 

REDEDICATE OURSELVES FOR THE UPLIFTMENT OF THE MANKIND. WE THANK 

ALL THE DIRECTORS, SPONSORS WHO VISTED OUR SCHOOL AND GAVE BOOST 

TO DO THE WORK. 

AS WE BID GOODBY TO 2011-2012, WE THANK ALL ONCE AGAIN FOR THE TRUST 

PLACED IN US. 

 

WARM REGARDS, 

 

M.LAKSHMI TULASI, 

PRINCIPAL,  



HOPE FOR HUMANIT PUBLIC SCHOOL,  

PRASADAMPADU, VIJAYAWADA RURAL,  

A.P., INDIA. 

PIN-521108. 

CELL-919985534826 

jastilakshmitulasi@gmail.com 
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